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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

 

 

January 4, 2017 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Directors, Exceptional Children Programs 

  Lead Administrators, Charter Schools  

 

FROM: William J. Hussey, Director  WJH 

  Exceptional Children Division 

 

SUBJECT: New Significant Disproportionality Federal Regulations Posted 12/19/2016 

 

 

The final significant disproportionality regulations have been posted in the Federal Register at:  

https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2016-12-19/pdf/2016-30190.pdf . The North Carolina 

Department of Public Instruction, Exceptional Children Division will be working with the Center 

for IDEA Fiscal Reporting (CIFR) as they, along with other technical assistance providers, 

develop tools to assist states in implementing the changes that impact coordinated early 

intervening services (CEIS).  

 

If you have any questions regarding the new regulation, please contact  Tracy Riddle at 919-807-

3948 or tracy.riddle@dpi.nc.gov or Nancy Johnson 704-576-2760 or ntjohnso@uncc.edu       
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